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 Dear fellow District 45 members, 
 

It was sad news that Lions of the world received on December 18th when 
word of the passing of our International 1st Vice President Haynes 
Townsend. More details of this major loss and the leadership at the 
International level will be forthcoming.  
 

It was also sad news to hear of the passing of Lion Stanley Bizon, father of 
PDG Tom Bizon and Pittsford Lions Club President Donna Bizon on 
December 2nd.  
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the Townsend and Bizon families, but 
also to all of our Lions families who have lost someone this past year.  
 

I would also like to wish Lion Leslie Walz, wife of PDG Tommy Walz, a 
speedy recovery from her surgery, ‘get well soon’ wishes to PDG’s Clem  
Cardinal, Mel Coburn and Nick Monte but all of our Lions and their family 
members who are recovering from their illnesses.  
 

Elsewhere in this communique there is information in regards to a proposed 
increase in the dues for Lions Club International, to be voted on at the 2020 
International Convention to be effective July 1st, 2020.  
 

The first half of the 2019 – 2020 Lions year is over. It has been a fantastic six 
months. For the holiday season, there were many holiday parties, Xmas tree 
sales but more importantly there was many projects being done for our local 
communities, from the 1060 individuals who were served in the Deerfield 
Valley by the Whitingham Halifax Lion Club and the Readsboro Lion Club, 
to the 150 Meals on Wheels recipients in Colchester, Essex Jct., Jericho, 
Underhill and Williston, to the children of Orleans County who participated 
in events in Derby and Orleans with much, much more that was done by all 
of the clubs in District 45.  
 

AND we have one more major project I am hoping you all will help with. We 
will be preparing 20,000 meals at the January 11th cabinet meeting in Barre. 
Hope you will join us.  
 

Per the reporting done on MyLCI, we have served 30,878 via 236 service 
activities in 4,578 hours. Per each member in the district, we have served 28 
individuals. I would like to say ‘thank you’ for the secretaries who have been 
able to do reporting. For those secretaries who have not, please let me know 
what you need to start reporting.  
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In regard to membership, we are down 4 for the year – 1042 members. I know many of the club 
are working diligently in bringing in new members. Of the 32 clubs in the District, 16 have brought 
in a least one new member, 16 clubs have not. I challenge those clubs to see what they can do to 
bring in at least one new member.  For the recent Lions quarter, I would like to say ‘welcome’ to 
the following new members of our ‘family’: 
 

Arlington Lions Club:                         Rona Carr 
 

Brandon Forest Dale Lions Club:      Walter Salzman, Benjamin Wimett 
 

Essex Jct. Lions Club:                         Becca Fox, Sabrina Hardy, Andrew Perry 
 

Granville Lions Club:                          Jeffrey Lamphear Sr, Paul Leonard, Rene Leonard 
 

Norshaft Lions Club:                           Patricia Dziadul,  Mary Gras, Ryan Kincaid, Daniel Rice 
 

Norwich Lions Club:                            Fred Tucker 
 

Troy and Area Lions Club:                 Colleen Mayhew 
 

Valley Lions Club:                               Raymond Lapollo 
 

Whitingham Halifax Lions Club:       Mary McCarthy, Alisa Thompson, Keith Thompson 
 

Williston Lions Club:                          Pamela Dartt 
 

Just a ‘heads up’ on some important dates coming up:  
 

January 13, 2020 – Melvin Jones Birthday 
January 13 – 17, 2020 – LCIF Week 

 

The following is my schedule for the month of January (all subject to change): 
 

January 3 – 5 – NELC Winter Conference – Norwich CT 
January 6 – DG Visit - Middlebury 

January 7 – DG Visit - NorShaft 
January 8 – DG Visit - Manchester 

January 11 – Cabinet Meeting – Barre 
January 11 – 20,000 meals project - Barre 

January 14 – DG Visit – Swanton – Missisquoi Valley 
January 15 – DG Visit - Enosburg 
January 20 – DG Visit – Castleton 

January 21 – DG Visit – Springfield 
January 27 – DG Visit – Jericho-Underhill 

 
One last note, I want to update you on some leadership changes at the District and Club Level: 
Brattleboro Area Lions Club, PCT Brenda Seitz is now the President, Manchester Lions Club, Lion 
Rebecca Nawrath is now the Secretary. At the District Level, I am assuming the GLT Coordinator 
position due to PDG Joe Wilson decision to resign from such role.  

 

Until next month, take care. Hope to see you on the ‘Lions trail’!!!!! 
 

In Lionism, DG Ken 

 

 



                                 
District 45 Calendar and Events 

 
01/03 –01/05/2020 NELC Meeting, Norwich, CT 

01/08/2020 Traveling Lion, American Legion in Vergennes 

01/11/2020 3rd Cabinet Meeting – Canadian Club, Barre, VT 

01/13/2020 Melvin Jones Birthday 

01/15/2020 International Childhood Cancer Day 

02/08/2020 Valentine’s Dinner/Dance, Heartland Lions, Fireside Inn & Suites, 
West Lebanon, NH 

03/07/2020 Lions Day, at the United Nations, New York, New York 

  

 Don't see your club's activity listed?  
Email it to the Communique! 

On going Please see other DG Calendar items for year in the edition 
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Zone 2C -  
 

 
 

 

 

Zone 4 – Lion Mark Hanna reported activity 
from Readsboro Lions 

They did this event on the same day they picked up 
truckloads of groceries from the Whitingham-
Halifax Lions – to be delivered to those in need in 
Readsboro. …So they accomplished TWO BIG 
events all in one day! 

This annual Christmas Party for seniors from 
Readsboro, and neighboring towns of Rowe, MA 
and Monroe Bridge, MA has been one of the club 
functions since 1979. 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

Whitingham-Halifax Lions – 

Holiday Food Baskets Chair and Lion Jen 
Betit-Engel shows off loaded grocery bags 
that fill the Old School gym – after a Friday 
evening bag-packing event by a wide variety 
of community volunteers. 

                 

 

 

 

Orleans Lions 

The Orleans Lions Club will be holding our 
annual Orleans Lions Club area primary 
school girls’ and boys’ basketball year-end 
tournaments at LRUHS with ‘Food Drive’ 
for local Food Shelves on Saturday and 
Sunday the 1st and 2nd of February. Great 
exposure for our Club and Lionism. 

 

Club News 



Whitingham-Halifax Lions – Three local service organizations – including two 
Lions clubs – joined forces to fight food insecurity, a problem which affects one in 
seven Vermonters. 
 
On Dec. 14, the Whitingham-Halifax Lions (who serve the Deerfield Valley) joined by 
Readsboro Lions Club and the Rotary Club of the Deerfield Valley, plus other local 
volunteers, delivered several tons of food to local families in need.  
 
This year’s Holiday Baskets & Cheer program reached a total of 1,060 people (up 
6%) from nearly 300 families in Southern Vermont, from Halifax to Wardsboro and 
Searsburg to Dover, who were given bags of food or a poinsettia.  (Poinsettias are 
given as “cheer” for those who aren’t at risk of food insecurity.)  
 
An elderly single may receive three full grocery bags.  Single moms and larger 
families can receive over a hundred pounds of groceries, and those who are a “high 
need,” much more!  The idea, says Lions club president Mark Hanna, is to fill 
cupboards during a difficult time of year for many – taking care of our neighbors in 
need. 
 
Bags were packed at the Old School Community Center’s gymnasium in 
Wilmington, the largest room in the Deerfield Valley, the only place big enough, and 
the effort takes up the entire floor.  To start the Friday packing session, pallets of 
food line all four walls of the gym.  Volunteers gather to distribute these to reusable 
grocery bags that cover the gym floor – it’s a true community effort. 
Most of the funding for this massive effort comes from the Hungry Lion Bike Tour, 
Southern Vermont’s premier cycling event, held the last Saturday of 
September.  (For information:  www.hungrylionbiketour.com.) 
 
Events like Holiday Baskets & Cheer and the Hungry Lion Bike Tour have helped 
catapult club growth.  In large part due to enthusiasm generated by programs such 
as these, the Whitingham-Halifax Lions have grown from 23 to 56 members in under 
two years. 
 
Food insecurity is one of the five service projects targeted worldwide by Lions Clubs 
International.  
 
   
Additional Data from the Holiday Grocery Program 2019 
Total number of families who received food = 203 (LAST YEAR 197) 
Total large (4+) families= 87 (LAST YEAR 74) 
Total 2+ families (excluding 4+ families) = 63 (LAST YEAR 72) 
Total singles= 53 (LAST YEAR 50) 
Total number of people who received food= 630 (adults= 363, children= 267) (LAST YEAR 580; 359 adults 
and 221 children) 
Total number of poinsettias delivered= 85 (LAST YEAR 64) 
Total adults/children who received flowers= 430 (LAST YEAR 419) 
Each year families are taken off the list for various reasons and families are added for various reasons, this 
year we had 78 new families on our list. 
 
TOTAL SERVED THIS YEAR: 1060 people (last year 999) 
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Essex Junction Lions at the Annual Train Hop  
 
The Essex Jct. Lions conducted a vision screening of 58 individuals with four referrals, handed out glow 
sticks, information booth coverage and were stationed at area businesses greeting customers as everyone 
enjoyed music, food and the Christmas tree lighting. 
 

                            
Meals on Wheels Holiday Gift Bags 150 of them………. 
 
A long-standing tradition of filling 150 Holiday bags with homemade cookies, candy, fruit and Christmas 
ornaments by the Lions of Colchester, Essex Junction and Jericho-Underhill gathered on Monday, Dec 
16th, afternoon to put together holiday treat bags for 150 Meals on Wheels recipients for the Colchester, 
Essex Jct, Jericho, Underhill, Williston area. 
 

 
 

Essex Jct. Lions PDG Betsy and Steve Jurnak ringing the bell at Big Lots in Essex Jct. 

 



 
Colchester Lions Tree Sales 
 

 
DG Ken & family at Colchester Lions Christmas tree sales.       
 
Recycled eyeglasses 
We are on our way to another record breaking year! 
Please remember to put names of clubs on EACH BOX, as the boxes get moved around. NO plastic 
baggies what so ever in any box.  
 
At the Cabinet meeting please sign the roster with name of club and eyeglass count. Or better yet 
email me the count at babustan@yahoo.com 
 
ESSEX 3720                                     BARRE 1364 (LENS 1053) 
NORSHAFT 277                                 NORWICH 309 
TROY AREA 93                                  GEORGIA 400 + 
SWANTON MISSISSQUOI 103              BRANDON /FOREST DALE 11 
SPRINGFIELD 753                             CASTLETON  80 
HEARTLAND 241                               COLCHESTER 2883 LENS 252 
ENOSBURG 316                                WILLISTON  465 
RICHFORD 342 
 
IF YOU DON’T SEE YOUR CLIB LISTED OR THE COUNT NEEDS TO BE ADJUSTED,PLEASE 
EMAIL ME AT BABUSTAN@YAHOO.COM OR CALL ME AT 802 3182401 

 

Essex Jct. Lion Doris Maynard  
having fun at the Colchester Lions tree 
sales 

    

mailto:babustan@yahoo.com
mailto:BABUSTAN@YAHOO.COM


 

 
 

Capture the District Traveling Lion in Vergennes 

The Traveling Lion will be available on Wednesday, January 
8, at 6:30 at the American Legion in Vergennes.  The meal is $17 per 
person.  Numbers traveling must give advanced notice no later than Sunday, 
January 5, by calling PDG Larry Simino at 802-759-2448 or 
email lcsimino@gmavt.net. Please remember, if your club is outside Zone 2AB, you 
will earn double travel points (miles x number traveling).  Let's get the Lion moving 
around the district. 

 

 
Just wanted to wish all happy holidays. Hope today was as well as can be expected.  

And hope you have a great start to the new year. Hope to see all in Barre on January 11th! ~ DG Ken 
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Additional DG Calendar Items 

Please mark your calendars! 

 
Remember to visit our website for Upcoming Events! 
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It is with great sadness that I am writing you today. We have experienced an incredible loss to our 
Lion family. On December 17, International First Vice President Judge Haynes H. Townsend 
passed away. We are heartbroken by this tragic loss to our Lion family, to the Townsend family 
and his loving wife, Donna. 

Judge Townsend was a capable man, a humble man, a man who believed in the power of 
kindness to help and to heal. He was a judge who presided over his courtroom with integrity and 
heart, knowing that lives and destinies hung in the balance. He was a leader who believed that big 
ideas should drive us but that compassion should guide us. And above all, he was a Lion. 

For 40 years, Judge Townsend served. He was an active member of the Dalton Noon Lions Club 
in his home of Dalton, Georgia, USA. He believed that acts of kindness, both big and small, could 
change lives. And that’s just what he did as a Lion. 

It is difficult to lose an international leader of such importance. But it is even harder to lose a man 
of such character. We will always cherish the time we had with Judge Townsend, and we will 
continue to move forward, working to bring his vision for Lions, and a world of kindness, to life. 

Regards, 

Dr. Jung-Yul Choi 
International President 
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